
                         NORWICH CITY COUNCIL 

                        LICENSING SUB COMMITTEE 

                        NOTICE OF DETERMINATION 

Application for Variation of a Premises Licence held 27 May 2016 

Councillors Button (Chair), Brociek-Coulton & Woollard.        

Name of Premises: The Plasterers arms 

Postal Address:  43, Cowgate, Norwich NR3 1SZ 

Applicants Name(s) Mr Benjamin Thompson (on behalf of Spoon Café ltd) 

The applicants have applied for the removal of a condition preventing children 
under 16 years of age from being on the premises and condition number 8 and 
to extend opening hours and licensing activities on days immediately preceding 
a bank holiday (by one hour). To open at 09:00am Monday through to Sunday. 

The following conditions are to be attached to the operating schedule as 
offered by the applicant as part of his operating schedule. 

No-one under 18years of age to be on the premises after 20.30hrs 

No opened vessels of drinks to be taken outside after 22.30hrs. 

Children to be supervised by an adult, at all times whilst on the premises. 

One representation (written) had been received which was considered by the 
committee. This was on the grounds of current noise levels. 

The committee heard from the applicant who explained what sort of venue he 
was trying to have, family friendly, not just for alcohol consumption. He wishes 
to make it a community place for families, drop in for coffees and showing of 
films. He stated that the objector had never contacted him about any noise. 

The Committees Decision: 

The committee decided to grant the variations as outlined at the hearing 

 

The Committee’s Reasons:  

 That the application supported the licensing objectives and that there had 
been no evidence put to the committee which demonstrated otherwise. 



Anyone who is aggrieved by the decision of this committee has 21 days from 
the date of notification to complain to a Magistrates Court. 

Dated 1st June 2016 

 


